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Wynnum Road corridor upgrade
Stage 1 and 1B Newsletter January 2020
I am pleased to advise we are well on the way to getting you home quicker and safer as works progress on the Wynnum Road corridor upgrade project stage 1 and 1b. The newly constructed outbound traffic lanes on Lytton Road are now in use, allowing works to be completed on the inbound lanes. In addition to the new section of road, the bike lanes and a footpath adjacent to Lytton Road are complete, providing better pedestrian and cycle access to Mowbray Park and the ferry terminal linking to the existing CBD bike paths. We’ve opened Kulpurum Street – a new signalised intersection– which helps residents access Laidlaw Parade, Scanlan and Eskgrove streets. These streets have been turned into cul-de-sacs. We are working to make our city greener and more liveable, with new trees and landscaping already planted along Lytton Road. You can read about these activities and milestones and more inside this newsletter. These upgrades are just some of the ways we are making the Brisbane of tomorrow even better than the Brisbane of today.

Adrian Schrinner

Lord Mayor
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Why is this upgrade important?

The Wynnum Road corridor is a crucial bayside link, carrying more than 56,000 vehicles per day. When complete, the stage 1 upgrade will see Lytton Road widened from four lanes to six lanes to help cater for current demands and anticipated future growth. By upgrading the road network, all vehicles including Council’s buses will benefit from the upgrade. This upgrade is one of the ways Council is taking coordinated action to fix traffic congestion while creating more travel options, allowing residents to spend less time on the road and more time doing what’s important. Works on stage 1b are also underway, delivering interim measures to improve traffic efficiency and safety between Canning Bridge and Riding Road. These works include an indented bus stop, upgrading the Norman Avenue intersection, including a U-turn for eastbound traffic to travel westbound, and extended peak-hour bus jump lane from Hipwood Street to Bennetts Road, improving commuter and public transport movements through the area.
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Kulpurum Street opening
East Brisbane’s newest street, Kulpurum Street, was officially opened earlier this year by Lord Mayor Adrian Schrinner. Kulpurum Street now provides all road users with safer access to the surrounding residential neighbourhood via the new signalised intersection. 

Kulpurum is generally agreed to be the Aboriginal name for Norman Creek and the surrounding area and was suggested by a Nunukul Yuggera elder. Now that Kulpurum Street is open, Laidlaw Parade, Eskgrove Street and Scanlan Street have been made into cul-de-sacs.
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Greener and more liveable

Landscaping 

As a part of Council’s commitment to creating greener and more liveable communities, landscaping along Lytton Road between Mowbray Park and Eskgrove Street has been completed. 
Eight 10-metre high native pine trees have been planted as a feature to visually connect the area with the pine trees of Mowbray Park. 
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Native trees
Thirteen new native fig trees have been planted as part of the project to re-establish the tree-lined frontage of Mowbray Park. The three large figs that were relocated within Mowbray Park are doing well in their new locations.
The project team has designed the upgrade to protect the historic hoop pine and kauri pine located in Mowbray Park close to the new pathway along Lytton Road. Overall, the project included the planting of approximately 350 trees and more than 20,000 plants.
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New facilities for pedestrians and cyclists
Pedestrians and cyclists will be able to enjoy the shade of new mature trees as they make their way to and from Mowbray Park and the ferry terminal on the new path adjacent to Lytton Road. 
This path with separated lanes for cyclists and pedestrians starts near the Laidlaw Parade cul-de-sac and connects to Mowbray Park.  
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Construction update 
Construction activities are progressing well with major works currently underway on the southern side of Lytton Road between Latrobe Street and Canning Bridge. These works will complement the newly constructed lanes on the northern side of Lytton Road.
In early 2020 you can expect to see: 
· installation of new and upgraded existing public utility services on the southern side of Lytton Road, including moving the overhead powerlines to underground
· construction of new road pavement along the southern side of Lytton Road.
Heidelberg Street urban space upgrade 
As part of the Wynnum Road project, Council will be creating a new urban space on the corner of Heidelberg Street and Lytton Road. This space will include a new inbound bus stop, shaded outdoor seating and landscaping to complement the landscaping on the northern side of Lytton Road.
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Construction update
Stage 1b interim measures

Norman Avenue works update

Council is progressing the Wynnum Road corridor upgrade stage 1b interim measures to complement the Stage 1 works. 

Works to complete service relocations and property reinstatements are currently underway.  The remainder of works in this area to be completed in early 2020 include:

· an extended right-turn pocket and new U-turn facility for outbound road users
· new shared path along the northern side of Wynnum Road 
· new outbound indented bus bay near the Norman Avenue intersection 
· improved U-turn facility at Kingsbury Street 
· removal of unsafe right turns from Gillan Street, Norman Crescent and Overend Street. 
As part of the works at Norman Avenue the Queensland Urban Utilities (QUU) water main, which is more than 100 years old, will be replaced as part of these works.
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Bennetts Road update
Following a successful trial period, Council temporarily closed the right-hand turn from Bennetts Road to Wynnum Road to allow for the bus jump lane extension and the signalised intersection upgrade. This closure significantly reduce the need for night works in this area and shorten the construction timeframe.

The right-hand turn from Bennetts Road into Wynnum Road has now reopened. Thank you to everyone who provided feedback during the temporary closure and for your patience when travelling in this area.

Final surfacing work will occur in January 2020.
More information

To find out more about this project, you can: 

· phone: 1800 572 (during business hours) 

· phone: 3403 8888 (outside of business hours) 

· visit: brisbane.qld.gov.au and search ‘Player Street Connection’
· email the project team: cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au
· write to Moggill Road and Coonan Street Intersection upgrade project team: 

City Projects Office, Brisbane City Council, GPO Box 1434, Brisbane Qld 4001
Register for SMS Updates

Brisbane City Council has introduced a free SMS notification system for road users as part of the Wynnum Road corridor upgrade stage 1 and 1b.

The SMS notifications provide important and timely information on construction activities and changed traffic conditions.

To register to receive updates please email cityprojects@brisbane.qld.gov.au with your name, address, mobile number and project name.
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